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07/09/2018  15:22:492018/1968/P COMMEMP

ER

 John and Jackie 

Beard

We live on the other side of the canal, almost opposite the proposed mooring for this barge. We have no 

objection to the use of the barge by children for educational purposes during school hours, but are very 

concerned about the possible other users of the barge outside School hours. It has been mentioned that to 

finance the project, the barge would be available to hire for other users. Since this would obviously be in the 

evenings at weekends, there could be a potential noise problem. We already suffer from noise from visiting 

boats moored in this position, and have had to phone the police about it. There need to be restrictions to the 

types of use permitted, when not for educational use in school hours, and the hours of operation need to be 

limited.

09/09/2018  17:40:382018/1968/P OBJ Neil Beard Dear sirs,

I am deeply concerned that this application will blight my property and also those in St Marks Crescent, 

Waterside Place Princess Road and Gloucester Avenue that enjoy a canal view. The canal is a waterway 

originally designed for the movement of people and goods. Allowing a static barge is far from the use it was 

designed for. A sizeable fixed mooring of a barge or similar will decrease the usability for other canal and 

waterway users. Primrose Hill School is a fine academic place of study and enjoys a prominent position, I am 

sure there is plenty of scope to expand the school in other ways than blighting its neighbours with more noise 

and more light pollution. 

If a fixed barge is consented to it will only be a matter of time before further applications are submitted to 

expand the facility to allow evening and weekend functions in the same way that London Zoo has added 

parties and the such likes at the evenings and weekends.

Lastly setting a president that allows fixed moorings will legally open the floodgates for all canal side properties 

to apply and be granted similar property extensions further blighting everyone's use that can only be a 

negative thing.

I strongly object to the proposal.
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